White Fields December 1, 2020 Page 8

White Fields Needs

- →We need more support for the General fund.
- → We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists.
- **→**We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home.

CUBA

→ Need more support for the preachers. \$400 per preacher per year.

HAITI

- → \$8895 for a block fence around Bigot church (\$850 has been given)
- →Bibles are needed \$10 per Bible.
- → \$18,000 for the Airport Christian Church building in Port-au-Prince (BEING BUILT, PRAISE GOD!!)

INDIA

- → Bibles are needed \$3 per Bible
- **→**Money for food for the hungry due to Covid-19.

LIBERIA

- +More support for the preachers. \$75 per month per preacher (Still need support for 25 preachers)
- **→**Money for food for the hungry due to Covid-19.
- +Bibles are needed \$10 per Bible
- → Jawajeh Church Of Christ, Morris Johnson, new roof Total cost. \$1000

PHILIPPINES

- →Bibles are needed paperback \$4, hard bound \$10
- →Musical instruments for 2 churches \$1,100



Immersions in 2020

We praise God that during this year 2020 there have been 1334 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ!

www.white-fields.org

The Fields Are White Unto Harvest



P.O. Box 1089 Joplin, Mo 64802-1089

Lori's number 417-291-7225 www.white-fields.org wfoe@yahoo.com

December 1, 2020

Merry Christmas From Our Family to Yours



Page 2 White Fields December 1, 2020

Children's Ministry



CHRISTMAS IN HAITI

It's that time of year again. I'm late in announcing that we will once again be collecting money for Jesus Loves Me Home, Mark's House,

and Promise Land Kids. The money collected will be used to purchase group toys and games, kitchen utensils, clothes, bedding, etc.



This is a big project for us every year and it makes the kids so happy! The kids feel extra loved and they know they have a family! Please help if you can!



CHRISTMAS IN LIBERIA

Hi Sister, this is our Sunday School class. please join us in prayer to buy them gifts for Christmas.

God bless you PST. Aaron

NEWEST MEMBER OF OUR FAMILY

Help us welcome Mike-Stevens Joseph. Proud parents are JoJo and Louise-Marie Joseph. Jn Ronel and Nadine Joseph are the proud Uncle & Aunt.



White Fields December 1, 2020 Page 7

Haiti & Ghana

Promise Land Preachers, Haiti



The pictures here are from a new church that has been started near the airport in Port-au-Prince, Haiti. A group that travels to Haiti and has built other churches for us and others supplied the money, because of COVID-19 they are unable to travel and to do the building themselves. Praise God for them. Extra funds that came in to us for the church will be used for pews and other supplies for the church.



Seth Effa & Esther Louise Effa, Ghana

Church activities are still in session. We haven't had any lock or close down after the first one. We are able to go through our normal church activities without any rush or disruptions.

All the other church branches are also doing fine. My dad began a tour to all the churches and those that he visited are all doing very well. We met with sad news of the demise of some of the members yet again. We have met a series of deaths within this month as well as the last. But through it all, God be praised.

We are able to meet every Sunday and also Tuesdays for prayers. Church attendance has greatly improved. 3 souls (2 men and a woman) were won for Christ and they've been baptized. We're still hoping more souls will be won before the year ends.

The church still follows the laid down protocols (disinfecting place of worship, wash and sanitize our hands, wear nose mask, checking of temperature, 1m distance, no children/elderly/pregnant women) and so far, everything is running smoothly. Well sometimes the children come with their parents.

Wish you all the best of Grace. Stay blessed.

Regards,

Esther Louise Effa

India



SEEDS

Greetings from the family of Santhosh and John at Seeds Ministry and Church of Christ Ammambakkam. Today we had a wonderful baptism service at the church. Two youths, a

boy and a girl accept

Jesus as their personal Savior and took baptism today morning at Church of Christ Ammambakkam. Please pray for this boy and girl and family members. The Lord be magnified.



ΕK

Thank you for your prayers and support for the RICM ministries. Many people are turning from the sinful life and accepting Jesus Christ as their personal Savior by obeying in Baptism. Your support for supply food to the poor and needy is helping us to share the Gospel in the new villages. Including one baptism in Dubai by Johnson (first four pictures from Dubai by Johnson) so far 18 people were baptized. We need your continue prayers and support for the RICM. Please pray for the new Souls to grow in the knowledge of God and in faith.



We are praying for you all.



Calituban & Talima Churches with Rey & Cheery



Rey and I are busy doing our island ministry here in the Philippines: like feeding program, visitation and



prayer for the sick. Here in the Philippines we have had bad weather, some of our neighboring places are washed out from the typhoon. Our church members are suffering for their work in fishing...they are all fisherman. We

pray that we can survive our situation here.



We just arrived back home from Talima Church for our evangelism. We spent almost a week on Olango island. To God be the glory that after our worship service this morning we have 10 souls baptized to Christ. Rey and i are so thankful to our Heavenly Father that

He used us to be a servant of God. Talima Church is growing.



We need Bibles for them so that they can read everyday. We ask your prayers that we can buy instruments for our Sunday worship.



Page 4 White Fields December 1, 2020

Liberia

Aaron Reporting for Preachers in Liberia

Dear Sis. Lori, we greet you in the mighty name of Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior. We bless God for taking us through the month of September by grace. We hope that it all went well with your health and the health of sponsors.

We stand to offer a special prayer for you, all sponsors, and your country as you go through elections. May God lead you guys in making wise choices.

During the month of September, the churches kept their doors open going through fasting and prayers for you and world at large. There were eight(8)baptism done during September.

Prayer Requests:

Since our instruments at the Triumph Church got stolen, we don't have any to use during services. I'm kindly asking the saints of God to help us purchased these instruments (\$950usd). They are very important in taking the gospel in our country. We really need them!!

We will resume our regular soul winning campaign once all the rain has stopped. We are trusting God for mini bus (\$9000) for transportation. This helps us in carrying all things for campaign and to carry people to water for baptism.

Our preachers are in serious financial needs, and they really need your prayers.

I visited with Pastor Jackson Korkollie at the Saint Faith Church Of Christ last Sunday, and he took us through the Bible during Sunday School class.

The Church is under a serious lawsuit threat by some family members based in America who are claiming that the two town lots on which the Church is situated are theirs, and that it was sold illegally.



Cases like this here, either the church loses such place, rebuy or be relocated and relocation depends if those who are claiming should have another area. All of these will be terrible situation for the church and they will have no future because this land was bought by Dad in 2007.

Please join in prayer that those guys will reason to let God's people stay.

And remember me in prayer I'm leaving for Bomi County tomorrow to visit with six of churches there.

God bless you. Aaron Whisnant White Fields December 1, 2020 Page 5

Liberia

Roland McGill

I bring you greetings from my family and the saints of God at Global Fellowship Church of Christ.

The month of October was good; all of our church and church related activities went well; by the grace of God our church will be hosting three days indoor revival in this month (Nov $25^{th} - 27^{th}$) under the theme "Looking up to Jesus the author and finisher of our faith... Heb. 12:2" Please join us in prayer for a successful outcome

As regarding the coronavirus, by the special grace of God the infection rate remains at a very low rate, not-withstanding we continue to pray for God's intervention for a cure/vaccine.

Please send my regard to our sponsors/supporters; we continued to offer prayers for God's protection/ covering for all of us.

Steven Enoch

We thank you and all our Sponsors who pray with us and support us monthly financially. We pray that the Lord will bless you all for all that you are doing for us.

We will be happy when the rain stops as we plan to go out in the new year after souls that need the Lord. There is a town in Bong County called Salala where we have been given a parcel of land for church planting purpose. We attended a funeral in a village there where many people came up for salvation but were not baptized due to the lack of water that night. They all promised to come to Salala when we go there. Be in prayer with us for them.

The church in Ganta City which is the Central Charity has reached their building to roofing level. They need prayer for 20 bundles of roofing sheet. It cost \$120 per bundle. The timber will be sought from here. Once the rain stops we can start again.

The Churches in Gipo and Tunukpuee have found lands for their Churches, each costing \$250. The other churches will begin to build once it is dry. Please pray with us as it is a shame for the church to be thrown outside for the town men to meet for town matters.

Please pray for our 6th Annual Convention that is coming up on the 1st of December to the 6th, 2020. There will be three sections every day with a different preacher preaching and teaching. I will be teaching in the morning sections. I will attach the banner for you to see.

Please pray with us for the Preachers that will assigned in the new Churches that we are planning to plant in the new year. People keep on calling us to go to Sanniquillie and Bong County.

As I told you that the Nimba Churches do not have services because of the joint service that they have on the third Sunday of every month to help them raise some funds for their Churches.

The church that is in Totota has been revived and Bro. Washington Taylor has been placed there as the new Preacher. He was in the church with Bro. Kamara. Please join us to pray for him to stand up for the Lord.

Thank you again for all your support to us. We will always pray for the to uphold your arms as in the days of Moses and Joshua. God bless you again and have a nice day.